
Calendar Full 
For Travelling 
WSSF Officer 

Although the luncheon and din- 
ner calendar for Miss Huguette 
Balzola, traveling secretary for 
the World Student Service fund, 
is filled for next week, when she 
will visit on the campus, living 
organizations may have her as 

their guest at afternoon teas or 

evening firesides Martha Thors- 
Jand, chairman of the drive, will 
arrange such meetings for houses 
who wish to entertain Miss Bal- 
zola, 

Arrives Sunday 
Arriving on the campus Sunday, 

she will visit several campus 
church groups in the evening. 
These will include: Town and 
Gown, which meets at the home of 
Mrs. Arthur Bushman between 
4 and 6 p.m.; YMCA-YWCA Com- 
munity Center downtown, a tea 
from 3 to 5; Lutheran student 
gSSKp, 5 to 7, and 'Congregational 
fireside, at 8. She will lead a dis- 
cussion at Westminster house on 

“Problems of European Student 
Life,” between 6:30 and 7:30. 

Schedule 
Monday she will lunch at noon 

with WSSF drive leaders. She will 
meet with WSSF living organiza- 
tion solicitors at their dinner at 
5:30 at the YWCA bungalow. 

Other appearances scheduled 
for Miss Balzola are: Tuesday, 
noon lunch at Judson house; meet- 

ing at 4:30 with YWCA cabinet; 
dinner at 5:30 p.m. at Pi Beta Phi 
house; fireside for Alpha and 
Gamma halls at 7:30-8:30. 

Wednesday, noon luncheon at 
Delta Gamma house, Wesley house 

potluck at 6:30. 

^Thursday, speak at assembly at 
11 a.m.; noon luncheon at Hilyard 
house; speak at Northwestern 
Christian college chapel at 3; din- 
ner at Alpha Delta Pi house. 

Friday, noon luncheon at Alpha 
Omicron Pi house. 

AAUP Guards 
Profs’ Freedom 

A little publicized organization 
on the campus is the Oregon chap- 
ter of the American Association of 

University Professors. This group 
is made up of about 123 professors 
wfco have at least three years of 

teaching experience and devote 50 

per cent of their time to teaching 
and fifty per cent to research. Ad- 

ministrative officers are not eli- 

xhe main function of the AAUP 
is to insure its members academic 
freedom and tenure. 

Dr. S. H. Jameson, secretary of 
the Oregon chapter, stated that, 
contrary to common belief, the or- 

ganization is not an organized labor 
union. It’s policy is to protect the 
academic interests of the profes- 
sors and the school without force, 
he added. 

The names of schools which do 
lot cooperate with the AAUP are 

minted in the organization's bi- 

mnual publication, the “Bulletin.” 
The two elected officers of the 

Oregon chapter are Waldo Schu- 

naker, chairman, and S. H. Jame- 
son, secretary. The various com- 

nittees are appointed by them. 
Regular meetings are held once 

i term and committees meet at 

cgular intervals. 

Bipters 
of the AAUP are lo- 

at almost every college in 

mntry. Organized in 1916, the 
ization has steadily grown 
its membership now totals 

fifteen thousand. 
Organized in 1923 on this cam- 

pus, the chapter claims one of the 
highest ratios of members of any 
College in the country. 

membership. 
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Forty-six Women Asked 
To Complete Registration 

Mrs. Grace Irvin Glang, assist- 
ant dean of women, has requested 
that the following students come 

to the dean of women’s office to 
complete registration: Donella 
Lois Anderson, Laurel Geneva 
Anderson, Mildred Margaret Balle, 
Julie Balzhizer, Betty L. Bennett, 
June Carolyn Bernhardt, Margaret 
Bond, Marjorie Barmuth, Betty 
Ruth Bowers, Jean E. Bryant, 
Rosalyn Buck, Dorothy Burgess, 
Betty Burke, Joan Campbell, 
Violet Carson, Ruth Chappell, 
Evelyn Chezem, Marion Joyce 
Clarine, Patricia Conant, Louise 

Costa, Jean Davids, Mildred Eisen- 

heis, Joan Elliott, Bernadette 

Flynn, Delores Frazer, Rita Mer- 

cer Fry, Virginia Gaeden, Mar- 

gery Gray, Mary Lorraine Ham- 

mack, Winifred M. Hansen, Flor- 

ence Hart, Martha Harrold, Eliza- 

beth Tappen Hathaway, Jean 

Hayes, Edith Heintz, Helen Dona- 

van Hemmingsen, Marie Alberta 

Hill, Louise Brundage Hine, Ruth 

Wright Hocking, Barbara Jane 

Hood, Very L. Hoover, Thommie 
Lee Hoyt, Lois Hurn, Hilde Jab- 

lonski, Sylvia Jennings, Antoin- 
ette Johns. 

Library Adds 
Many Volumes 
Of Non-Fiction 

Among recent additions to the 
library are a number of seven-day 
non-fiction books covering many 
fields of interest. 

“Lost Mountains,'’ a story of the 
Cascade mountains, written by 
Oregonians Robert Ormond Case 
and Victoria Case, should find in- 
terest among natives of the north- 
west. 

Autobiographies 
“Walkin’ Preacher of the 

Ozarks” by Guy Howard is the 
story of a backwoods preacher 
who for the past ten years, walked 
an average of 4,000 miles a year 
visiting mountaineers, all for the 
astounding salary of about $14 a 

month. 
For those interested in famous 

personalities, “A Star Danced” by 
Gertrude Lawrence, telling of her 
life as a dancer and actress in 
London, and “African Journey” by 
Eslanda Robeson, wife of Singer 
Paul Robson, picturing her jour- 
ney to Africa seeking first-hand 
information on the negro problem. 

Foreign Affairs 
Students of foreign problems 

will enjoy, “Journey Through 
Chaos,” by Victojr Alandrov, show- 

ing his life in Russia during the 

Revolution; “Tell the People,” by 
Pearl Buck, depicting the mass 

education movement in China; 
“The Bases of Soviet Strength,” 
by George B. Cressay, who is an 

authority of Soviet Strength,” by 
George B. Cressay, who is an auth- 

ority on Soviet geography, and “A 

Texan in England,” by Frank 

Dobie, the story of the author's 

experiences as a lecturer at Cam- 

bridge University. 
Another book of foreign appeal 

is “Partner in Three Worlds” by 
Dorothy Duncan, the life story of 

Jan Rieger, a Czech living in 

Austro-Hungery, who fought in 

the first world war as a French 

officer, made his home in America, 

then at the outbreak of the 2nd 

world war, joined the Royal Cana- 

dian Air Force. 

DRAMATISTS GIVING PARTY 

The “Very Little Theater” will 

give a party Sunday, 8 p.m., Octo- 

ber 21. It will be held in the thea- 

ter building at the main county 
fairgrounds on West 13th. All stu- 

dents and townspeople interested 

in finding out about the “Very 
Little Theater” are invited to 

come. According to the president, 
Mrs. Mary Staton Krenk, there 

will be entertainment and refresh- 

ments. This is the first time that 

a party such as this has been given 
by the group. The “Very Little 

Theater’.’ is self-supporting 

Spanish Club to Meet 
The Club Espanol will meet in 

the north loom on the third floor 

of Gerlinger hall this afternoon 

at 4. 
Students who were not able to 

come last week are urged to join 
the group, announced language 
professor Anibal Vargas-Baron. 

What is commonly known as 

the “tail” of a peacock is not the 

tail at all. It is the “fan” which 

is formed of the tail coverts and 

is used for display purposes. The 

real tail supports the great fan 
1 when it is expanded. 

If You Have Any Dirty Clothes 
Be Sure to Call 

“PRUDY’S” Laundry 
—ONLY 10c— 

SERVICE!! PHONE 2340 

Speech Squadron Holds 
Tryouts Today at YWCA 

Tryouts will be held for all 
thoes interested in working on 

the Flying Speech squadron 
Thursday afternoon at 4:30, in 
the YWCA, it was announced 
today. 
Dedo Misley is chairman of this 

group, which will make an- 

nouncement in the living organi- 
zations for all activities held in 
the YWCA. * 

War Chest Aid Urged 
As part of the program on the 

Community Chest and National 
War fund drives, Robert O. Reeves 

spoke to the Dial club at Grace 
Lutheran church last night. He 

will speak tonight at the Officer’s 
Wives club. 

• CLASSIFIED ADS 
LOST: Gregg pen. Black. Name, 

Rebecca Tarshis. Reward. Phone 

Ext. 382, 

LOST: Dark green chromium 

glasses. Jim Barry, 1018 Hilyard, 
Phone 5331. 

Crowding Causes 
Saturday Classes 

Insufficient space, crowded fa- 
cilities and alternate hours to es- 

cape conflicting hours in students' 
curricula were given as reasons for 

the Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 
classes by Mr. L. C. Constance, as- 

sistant registrar, Tuesday. 
Most of these three hour courses 

are found in the English compo- 
sition department and the physical 
education school with a few classes 
in the speech department. 

Rhetoric, mainly a freshman 
course, is unduly crowded because 
of the large enrollment of this 
year’s beginning class. Physical 
education facilities, never ample 
to handle all demands, are being 
taxed to provide classes for all 
students required to enroll in these 
activities. 

To date, until building and 

equipment programs are enlarged, 
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 
classes appear to be the only 
solution, although they have the 

blessings of few concerned, either 
students or faculty members, cam 

pus opinion indicates. 

FOR THAT DANCE 

Be Sure Her Flowers Are Right 

Eddie's Flowers 
Phone 265 50 13th West 

EUGENE 

TAXI SERVICE 
2>e JluKe *7avci 

Phone 

Eugene 
3232 

Phone 

Springfield 
584 

Conveniently located next to 

Clingman's Tavern with call 
stands in Eugene and Spring- 
field. 

COURTEOUS, DEPENDABLE 
DRIVERS GIVING YOU 

QUICK SERVICE 


